
Retiree Corner
Featured in the My Hurlburt Life 
magazine in coordination with the 
Retiree Activities Office, this page 
focuses on information relevant to 
most retirees. The magazine comes out 
monthly and can be downloaded on 
your phone or computer at  
www.myhurlburt.com or you can pick 
up a copy at any Hurlburt FSS facility 
as well as the Commissary, BX, Clinic or 
Shoppette. In addition to the Retiree 
Corner, the magazine contains a wealth 
of information about upcoming events 
and programs. 

Located as a tab at www.myhurlburt.
com, Retiree Corner is your go to 
resource for information about base 
operations and events which may 
pertain to and/or interest you as well as 
the current issue of the Annual Retiree 
Newsletter. You will also find links to 
our office where you can contact us 
directly and obtain information you are 
unable to find on the page. 

The most important feature we want 
to call your attention to is the email 
“subscribe option”. By entering your 
email address, first and last name and 
service connection you will connect 
on an all new level. This will enable the 
RAO and 1 SOFSS to communicate with 
you via email when important notices, 
Special Events and periodic closures 
occur which may impact you. In 
addition, it will ensure you continue to 
receive the annual RAO Newsletter (the 

one you are reading now) 
and never miss out on 
valuable information like 
medical updates, retiree 
appreciation events, facility 
closures and specials, 
ID card information and 
more! We will send interim 
updates in emergency 
instances and occasional 
emails with  
event information.
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RETIREE 
APPRECIATION 

EVENT DAYS

12–13 OCT 2023

Commissary In-Store Sale
12–13 October 2023

Base Exchange In-Store Sale
12–13 October 2023

Free Flu Shots
@ The Exchange 

12–13 October 2023 • 9am–3pm

Shingles Shots
@ The Exchange 

12–13 October 2023 
While Supplies Last 

Age 50+

Pneumococcal Vaccine
@ The Exchange 

12–13 October 2023 
While Supplies Last 

Age 65+ &  19-64 if high risk

Hurlburt Lanes Special
Free Bowling & $1.00 Shoe Rental 
12–13 October 2023 • 9am–4pm

Golf Course Special
Free Green Fees 

Cart required for $15 
12–13 October 2023

Blood Mobile
@ The Exchange 

12–13 October 2023 • 10am–3pm

Veterans Affairs, TRICARE, & 
Bob Hope Village

Reps available @ The Exchange 
12–13 October 2023

Library Book Sale
@ The Exchange 

12–13 October 2023
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LAW 
OFFICE 
UPDATES
The Hurlburt Field Legal Office 
provides free legal assistance to 
Active Duty, Active Reserve, Active 
Guard, retirees, and dependents. The 
Legal Office provides  
the following: 

Powers-of-Attorney and  
Notary Services  
Available for walk-in service. 

Legal Assistance 
By appointment only. Military 
attorneys cannot represent clients 
in courts or provide criminal legal 
advice. Military attorneys may not 
assist in matters that a person already 
is represented by civilian counsel.

Wills, Living Wills, Health Care 
POAs 
By appointment only with a ticket 
number or completed printed 
worksheet. To get a ticket number, 
complete the will worksheet online 
at aflegalassistance.law.af.mil. The 
website will provide the ticket 
number upon completion. The 
printed version of the worksheet is 
available at the legal office. 

Service members, Veterans, 
military family members and other 
authorized shoppers generated 
$359,934 for the Hurlburt 
community in 2022 by shopping 
with the Army & Air Force 
Exchange Service.

100% of Exchange earnings 
are reinvested in military 
communities, with about 60% 
supporting on-installation Quality-
of-Life programs. Remaining 
earnings further enhance the 
shopping experience at BXs and 

Expresses worldwide and  
ShopMyExchange.com.

“It matters where you shop, and 
every time service members and 
military family members shop 
with the Exchange, they help 
make Air Force communities like 
Installation Name better places to 
live and work,” said Eglin/Hurlburt 
General Manager Sheila Clark. 
“Whether shopping at the BX, 
filling up at the Express, dining 
at an Exchange food court or 
shopping at ShopMyExchange.

com, every member of the military 
community makes a difference 
when they use their  
Exchange benefit.”

In total, Exchange shoppers 
worldwide generated $214 million 
for Army, Air Force and Space 
Force communities last year, 
which was provided directly to the 
services. In the last 10 years, the 
Exchange has provided $3.5 billion 
in earnings for critical military 
Quality-of-Life programs.

QUALITY-OF-LIFE

Please call the legal office at 
(850) 884-7821 

to schedule appointments  
or with questions

We are located at  
212 Lukasik Ave., Suite 255, 

Building 90210, Hurlburt Field, 
FL 32544

Our hours are 
Mon/Wed*/Fri  

9am-12pm & 1-4pm

Tue & Thu  
7:30am-12pm & 1-4pm

*Wed closed 10-11am
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these deals!  We post them at the 
entrance so you can look at them 
on your way in. They are also 
posted below the items that are 
on sale! 

YES! Your Everyday Savings! If you 
see the orange YES! Stickers on 

certain items in 
the store, those 
are to emphasize 
the value of your 
commissary 
benefit because 
commissaries 
worldwide have 

reduced prices on hundreds of 
popular brands! 

Survey Link on the bottom of the 
receipt. We encourage you to 
use the survey at the bottom of 
your receipt or the QR code on 
the back of the receipt to give us 
feedback about your experience. 
Please let us know when you are 
delighted with your shopping trip 
or if there is something we need 
to improve on. The management 
and staff love to hear when they 
did something good, but we also 
want to know if something needs 
attention! 

With food prices soaring, your 
commissary benefit will help you 
save money! You EARNED it! It’s 
worth the trip!

Your Hurlburt Field Commissary 
management and staff want 
to show our appreciation to all 
retirees by having a in-store sale in 
your honor on Oct 11th, 12th and 
13th. Please stop by and  
check it out. 

At the commissary, we are here to 
deliver the benefit to Active duty 
members, Retirees, their families, 
and eligible Veterans. We love 
celebrating “Retiree Appreciation 
Days” and will have some great 
deals and giveaways just for this 
occasion. Jot down the date on 
your calendar with a reminder to 
bring your cooler.  That way, when 
you come on base for all the other 
fun events, you will 
remember to bring 
your cooler so you 
can pick up what 
you need and it will 
stay cool until you 
get home.

As an example of our continued 
appreciation for your service, 
allow us to serve you through 
our “Commissary Click2Go” 
program!  In addition to the 
money you’ll save shopping your 
commissary, save time through the 
convenience of on-line ordering 
and getting your groceries 
delivered right to your car! For 
more information on this service, 

go to https://www.commissaries.
com/shopping/click-2-go

Commissary Click2Go is now right 
at your fingertips with the new 
MOBILE APP! Start shopping by 
downloading the app from the 
App store (Apple) or Google Play 
Store (Android). Now you can 
use your MILITARY STAR cards for 
online purchases as well as your 
bank credit cards. AND you can 
use your commissary rewards card 
in the App as well! (that’s new)

Do you already have a 
“Commissary Rewards Card”? This 
is a digital coupon card that you 
can use to save money just like 
regular coupons. When you come 

in to shop, ask one of 
the staff for a rewards 
card. You fill it out 
online, then before you 
come shopping, you 
can check and see what 
coupons are available, 

click on the ones you want and 
when you scan the card at check 
out, it will take the coupons off 
your purchase.

If you don’t want to use a rewards 
card, we now have some “Instant 
Savings” and “Buy one Get one 
free” deals! New sales come out 
every two weeks, and You don’t 
need to have a rewards card for 

SEE YOU AT THE 

COMMISSARY!

COMMISSARY 
CORNER
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Can’t find the Library? 

We are back in the Community 
Center at 443 Cody Ave across 
from the Bowling Center! We have 
all your recreational reading and 
viewing needs with the latest books, 
movie, and TV shows as well as local 
newspapers, magazines and the NY 
Times best sellers. What we don’t 
have, we can get for you with our 
Interlibrary loan program.  
As always, everything is free for all 
military ID card holders and their 
dependents regardless of status or 
branch of service.

Our knowledgeable staff is here to 
help you find what you need and to 
ensure you are able to access all the 
resources available to you including 
e-books, e-audiobooks on Overdrive/

Libby and Hoopa as well as databases 
such as databases such as Consumer 
Reports, A to Z Databases (great for 
looking up people and companies or 
Ancestry.com for genealogy research.

Need access to technology? We 
have Wi-Fi, laptops, and desktop 
computers for you to use. You can 
scan, fax and print for free (limited). 
If you need technology help, just ask. 
Our staff is here to help. You can drop 
in with your devices or call and set up 
a one-on-one appointment with our 
computer tech.

We also have a Friends of the Library 
group that is looking for a few good 
volunteers to help us throughout the 
year to sort through book donations, 
at book sales or some other items.

HURLBURT FIELD LIBRARY
Have you visited your

lately?

Hours:
Monday  |  8am-5pm

Tuesday  |  8am-5pm

Wednesday  |  8am-7pm

Thursday  |  8am-7pm

Friday  |  8am-3pm

Saturday  |  8am-1pm
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MEDICARE PART D &  
TRICARE PHARMACY

Understanding

Coverage

Here are some common questions about pharmacy coverage through TFL and Medicare. 
Use the answers to help guide you to the best decision for yourself or your family member.

Common Questions

Q: Do I have pharmacy coverage 
when I transition to Medicare and 
TFL? 

A: Yes. As outlined in the TRICARE 
and Medicare Turning Age 65 
Brochure, if you’re eligible for 
TRICARE and have Medicare Part 
A and Part B, you’re automatically 
covered by TFL. And if you have TFL, 
the TRICARE Pharmacy Program 
provides your prescription drug 
coverage. This is creditable drug 
coverage that pays at least as much 
as Medicare’s standard prescription 
drug coverage.

Your TRICARE pharmacy coverage 
will continue seamlessly when you 
transition to Medicare and TFL 
from a TRICARE health plan. This 
is especially helpful if you have 
maintenance drugs that you take 
regularly for a chronic condition.

Q: How do Medicare Part D and 
TRICARE Pharmacy Program 
coverage work together?

A: If you have both Medicare Part 
D and TFL, Medicare is the primary 
payer. TRICARE pays last.

You may already have TRICARE For 
Life (TFL). Or perhaps you’re eligible 
to transition to this coverage soon. 
Either way, you may have questions 
about your TRICARE prescription 
drug coverage. For instance, you may 
wonder if you need to have Medicare 
Part D, Medicare’s prescription 

coverage. You don’t need Medicare 
Part D to have TFL. That’s because 
TFL has the same prescription drug 
coverage as other TRICARE health 
plans. (This doesn’t include the US 
Family Health Plan.)

“While you’re required to have 
Medicare Part A and Part B to have 

TRICARE For Life, as long as you have 
TFL, you have TRICARE prescription 
drug coverage,” said Anne Breslin, 
TRICARE For Life program manager 
with the Defense Health Agency. 
“If you have TFL, there’s almost no 
advantage to signing up for  
Medicare Part D.”

FALLS CHURCH, Va.

Q: When should I consider getting 
Medicare Part D in addition to my 
TRICARE pharmacy benefit? 

A: Before you sign up for Medicare 
Part D, compare Medicare 
prescription drug plans and costs 
with the TRICARE pharmacy benefit. 
Keep in mind, the TRICARE Pharmacy 
Program has no monthly premium. 
Most people pay a monthly premium 
for a Medicare Part D plan. 

Also, take into consideration: 

•	 Deductibles
•	 Copayments
•	 Coverage and costs of drugs you 
already take (costs may vary based 
on which medications you take)

Q: Where can I fill my prescriptions? 

A: If you have Medicare Part D, 
follow your Medicare prescription 
drug plan’s rules for getting your 
prescriptions. 

If you have TFL and don’t have 
Medicare Part D, you have the 
following TRICARE pharmacy options 
to fill your covered prescriptions: 

•	 Military pharmacies
•	 TRICARE Pharmacy Home

Q: What if I need help paying for 
Medicare Part D coverage?

A: If you have limited income and 
resources, you may want to consider 
Extra Help. Extra Help is a Medicare 
program to help people pay 
Medicare drug program costs, like 
premiums, deductibles, copayments, 
and coinsurance. Some people 
automatically qualify for Extra Help.

You may automatically qualify if: 

•	 You have both Medicare and 
Medicaid

•	 You’re in a Medicare Savings 
Program

•	 You get Supplemental Security 
Income benefits

If you don’t automatically qualify for 
Extra Help, you can apply.
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INFLUENZA
The Quick Facts

Follow these basic steps during this 
upcoming flu season to mitigate any 
chance of catching “the flu”

•	 Get your flu shot 
•	 Practice good hygiene
•	 Monitor for any signs and symptoms 
of infection

If you have any questions please 
contact your local Public Health office 
(850) 881-3030.

The flu is a contagious respiratory 
illness caused by influenza viruses that 
infect the nose, throat, and lungs. It 
can cause mild to severe illness, and at 
times can lead to death. The best way 
to prevent the flu is by getting a flu 
vaccine each year.

Signs and symptoms include fever, 
cough, sore throat, runny or stuffy nose, 
muscle or body aches, headaches and 
fatigue.

Certain people are at greater risk for 
serious complications if they get the 
flu. This includes elderly people, young 
children, pregnant women and people 
with certain health conditions, such as 
asthma, diabetes, or heart disease.

For our senior population, the seasonal 
flu can be very serious, even deadly. 
Ninety percent of flu-related deaths 
and more than half of flu-related 
hospitalizations occur in people 
age 65 and older. Because of this, 
the aforementioned population is 
considered “High Risk.”

In order to ensure you have the best 
protection available against this rapid 
changing virus, the 1 SOMDG provides 
influenza immunization to all our 
beneficiaries. Please do not hesitate to 
contact us if you start having  
flu-like symptoms.
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The RAO currently has six volunteers (enlisted, officer 
and retiree spouses) in the office and we are looking 
for more volunteers. The office is manned from 9am to 
Noon, Monday through Friday, except for down days 
and holidays. Working in the RAO is not that difficult as 
we mostly direct retirees to the experts in the building. 
What we really enjoy is helping people.

So if you are interested in volunteering at the RAO 
please email us at 1SOFSS.RAO@us.af.mil or call  
(850) 884-5443 between 9am and Noon, Monday 
through Friday, and if no one answers, please leave a 
message. We are looking for more volunteers, so why 
not make a difference and join our team.

The RAO has a page in the 1st Special Operations 
Force Support Squadron’s My Hurlburt Life monthly 
magazine, so pick up the magazine and find out what’s 
happening at Hurlburt Field.

Finally, when you get this newsletter, which is being 
mailed to more than 13,000 retirees and widows, 
and you would like to comment on something in the 
newsletter, please call or email the RAO.

Retiree Activities Office
1SOW/CVR 
212 Lukasik Street, Suite 150 
Hurlburt Field, FL 32544-5269

Phone: (850) 884-5443 
E-mail: 1SOFSS.RAO@US.AF.MIL 
Web: www.retirees.af.mil

Proudly serving those who served.

From left to right: 

Mac McCormac, Maxine Reed, Wes Jenson, Maria Jenson,  
Terry W. Jensen & Patrick Hughes

Your friendly staff at the Hurlburt Field 

Retiree Administrative Office

United States Air Force
OFFICIAL BUSINESS

RETIREE ACTIVITIES OFFICE
Director’s Corner


